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April 2022 

 
Dear Brethren, 

 
“But our God is in the heavens:  he hath done whatsoever he hath pleased.” 

(Psalm 115:3).  Greetings in the precious name of Jesus Christ the Lord.  We continue 
to pray that each one is doing well. 

 
The Lord has given us further cause for thanksgiving this month in bringing a 

good number of visitors to the services in Dongara and Port Denison.  All of whom 
came as a result of having received one of the Gospel bulletins that were distributed, for 
which we are once again thankful.  It has been an added blessing that all the visitors 
have express interest in the services and have been returning each Lord’s Day.  As is 
our usual practice, I am preparing another bulletin for distribution in the near future, 
trusting that the Lord is able to use them to His honor and glory, and to bear witness to 
the Gospel. 

 
After over two years of lockdown, our state is removing most of the Covid 

mandates that have been in place.  With regard to our services, we will no longer have 
to practice “social distancing” nor wear masks indoors, which will remove a hinderance 
to worship, and perhaps encourage others to attend.  After the experience of the past 
two years, I realize how easy it is to take for granted assumed liberties, and how quickly 
they can be removed.  May God strengthen us to be more fervent in His work while it is 
yet day. 

 
 Thank you for your continued love, encouragement, prayers, and support for the 
Lord’s work in Australia and Papua New Guinea.  
 
Love in Christ,  
Frank James 


